

VILLAGE BOARD MEETINGS

8-13-18; 8-20-18; 8-27-18 & 9-4-18


08-13-18 VILLAGE COMMITTEE MEETING

Mayor Ryan reported that he will be attending the International Council of Shopping Centers Convention on Thursday, August 16, 2018 with Chris Manheim and Roger Hopkins to promote available properties on Pulaski Road and Cicero Avenue.

There was a presentation made by Brandon Blacher, a resident of Alsip.  He would like to open a Tattoo Studio at 5042 West 127th Street and would have to get a Special Use Permit for zoning. His proposed establishment would have tinted windows and will be by appointment only.  The Village Ordinance, which was adopted in October, 2008, states that there must be a doctor on premises at all times for such an establishment.  The State of Illinois adopted different guidelines on December 26, 2008.  The Village Ordinance is outdated and not in line with what the State of Illinois requires.  The Village will take a look at the Village Ordinance, State of Illinois Statue and get some direction from the Village Attorney.

There was a presentation from Mark Werley of Haunted RPM to have a weekend Halloween event at the Mulberry Ridge property.  The event would take place October 19-21, 2018 and will be a Halloween Festival with a family focus.  They have teamed up with Midnight Terror Haunted House and there will e a shuttle to take patrons to and from the haunted house.  Some of the activities to be included are live music, food, beer garden, charity raffles, car show, corn maze, pumpkin carving, costume contests and inflatables.  Everything will be Halloween themed. The cost will be $10.00 for adults and $5.00 for children.  They will handle all the marketing for this event and there will be no financial contributions required from the Village.  They are looking for permission to use the Mulberry Drive property to host this event and would also like to use the Village Hall parking lot for parking.  There will also be a medical tent and security will be present.  The Mayor suggested having a roundtable meeting with all the Village Department Heads to make sure all requests are met and bounce some ideas off each other.

There was a presentation by Anthony Shea concerning opening a restaurant with a liquor license at 4002 West 127th Street.  The location is 2,000 square feet.  Mr. Shea’s concept would be to have high end gourmet hot/cold sandwiches, lunch/dinner specials, coffees, beer and wine.  The establishment will be called Sandy’s Café.  He would also like to have video gaming.  Trustee Dalzell reminded the Mayor and Village Board that there have been discussions with the Village Attorney to do away with the B-1 Business District and make it a blanket B-3 Business District so that potential businesses would not have to go through the rezoning process. This would make the qualifying process easier. The Mayor stated that the creation of an additional liquor license for Sandy’s Café will be put on the Agenda and voted on next week.

There is a request for approval of the Mayor’s appointment of Christopher Murphy as Village of Alsip Trustee to fill the position vacated by Michael Pierce on August 6, 2018.  Christopher Murphy has been an Alsip resident for 21 years, manager at Cintas and was the President of the Saint Terrance Men’s Club for 6 years.  He has done a lot of volunteering and the Mayor stated that he feels that Mr. Murphy would be a great fit for the vacated spot.

There is a request for approval to purchase one new 2019 Freightliner 6-ton dump truck with snowplow and salt spreader through the CMS State Purchase Contract in an amount not to exceed $139,501.00.

There is also a request for approval to purchase one new 2018 John Deere 310L backhoe loader through Sourcewell Cooperative Purchasing in an amount not to exceed $77,627.76.  This will replace a 1987 backhoe loader and a 2001 dump truck.  

Chris Manheim of Manheim Solutions gave a presentation with updates for the Pulaski Road Corridor:   He is working with the Village Attorney to revise the RDA for Official Cuts at 11514 South Pulaski Road.  Affiliated Management is moving along with their façade improvements.  Health on Earth Wellness is continuing to work wit the Building Department regarding their architectural plans.  The Strip Mall located at 11515-27 South Pulaski Road is working on recruiting a restaurant and other businesses to fill their empty spots.  Firewater BBQ should have their financial commitment this week.  The old Demon Dawgs at 11541 South Pulaski Road has been purchased and a Mexican Restaurant is planned for there.  There have been talks with El Coyote Restaurant for a patio and sign upgrade and are working on their TIF application.  

There is a request for approval for a change in zoning from B-2 to I-1 Industrial Light for the property known as 11901 South Cicero Avenue.  This case is for Central Crane.  They purchased the Fun Time Square property and will be expanding into that area.  Their campus will be U-shaped after they are done with demolition and reconstruction.  

There is a request for approval to change the zoning from B-1 Business to B-1 Special Use for a sign variance to replace a pylon sign at Swap-O-Rama, 4200 West 129th Street.  Swap-O-Rama conducted a light study to determine if there would be any negative effects on the homes across from the sign.  They study determined it would be negligible.  




08-20-18 VILLAGE BOARD MEETING

The Village Board approved Mayor Ryan’s appointment of Christopher Murphy as Village of Alsip Trustee to fill the seat vacated by former Trustee Michael Pierce for a term to expire at the next consolidated election on April 4, 2019.  Christopher Murphy was given the Oath of Office by Village Petzel and took his seat as Trustee of the Village of Alsip.

The Mayor reported that demolition of the Car Wash at 117th and Pulaski Road will begin this week.  The equipment is on site.

The Mayor reported that he attended the International Council of Shopping Centers Convention on August 16 with the Economic Development Team of Chris Manheim and Roger Hopkins.  There are 181 potential businesses that are interested in developing in the Chicagoland area.  

Approval was given to create a Class “E” Liquor License for Sandy’s Café soon to be located at 4002 West 127th Street pending business license and liquor license application approvals.

Approval was given to have the Village Attorney develop an Ordinance that changes the entire Business District to B-3.  The Village Attorney needs to prepare a Public Notice and the Ordinance revisions using approximately 5 hours of attorney time to change the Zoning Ordinance.  The Attorney explained that this will eliminate the need for all the rezoning hearings to go from B-1 Business to B-3 Business because it is the same land use.  There will be a Public Hearing to eliminate the B-3 and just include liquor with B-1.  With this practice, the Village Board could just not grant a liquor license if they did not want a business to sell liquor.  The B-2 classification would stay as it without any adjustment.

Approval was given to purchase one new 2019 Freightliner 6-ton dump truck with snowplow and salt spreader through the CMS State Purchase Contract in an amount not to exceed $139,501.00.

Approval was given to purchase one new 2018 John Deere 310L backhoe loader through Sourcewell Cooperative Purchasing in an amount not to exceed $77,627.76.   

An Ordinance was passed rezoning the property located at 11901 South Cicero Avenue from B-2 Business–Amusement District to I-1 Industrial-Light District.  This change is in regard to an expansion to the current property operated by Central Crane.  Central Crane has 4½ acres of property and are purchasing an additional 4½ acres.

An Ordinance was passed granting a variance to the Sign Ordinance for Swap-O-Rama located at 4301 West 129th Street.  This sign will be by the Tollway.

An Ordinance was passed approving an Agreement between the Village of Alsip and Yahia Jaber for the redevelopment of the property located at 11516 South Pulaski Road.  Mr. Jaber plans to open a Barber College at his location.

The Mayor gave an update on the meeting held last week with Haunted RPM concerning the proposed Halloween Festival for the weekend of October 19-21.  This event will be held on the Swap-O-Rama property.  The Village will not host the event on Village property.

The Mayor stated that he met with the developer of Orchard View Estates.  The developer would like to build 5 single family homes on the rest of the property.  There are townhomes there now.  The property will have to be rezoned from R-3 to R-1.

08-27-18 SPECIAL VILLAGE BOARD MEETING

An Ordinance was passed rezoning the property at 4749 Orchardview Court from R-3 Multi-Family to R-1 Residential.

08-27-18 VILLAGE COMMITTEE MEETING

Alsip Fire Chief Tom Styczynski gave an update on the new ambulance:  Striping and lettering of the new ambulance is in process and it should be in service around the middle of September.  The Fire Department will then be back up to 3 ambulances which is much needed.

There was a discussion about the Keltron Contract.  It is up for renewal in November.  Alsip Fire Chief Tom Styczynski stated that there are 345 boxes in service.  If Alsip is going to disband the Keltron System, the Village will need to have a well thought out plan.

There is a request to purchase three police cars for a total cost of $88,692.00 ($29,564.00 each).  The cost has been budgeted for.  Other quotes were $29,880.00 per car from Terry Ford and $30,901.62 per car from Sutton Ford.  Orders for the police cars need to be placed by September 2018 as Ford Motor will be closing the plan for retooling and production will not resume until 2019.

There is a quest to enter into a one-year contract with Tactical Media for professional services related to maintaining and building the Alsip Police Department social media pages for a cost of $1,450.00 per month.

There is a request to purchase one “use of Force” simulator trainer with add-on components in the amount of $34,305.00 from TI Training.  This purchase was budgeted for and approved by the Department of Justice as an allowable expense utilizing the Federal Assist Forfeiture Fund.
There was a discussion regarding zoning to allow the proposed tattoo studio in the Business District.  There has never been one in town.  The current Village ordinance requires a licensed medical doctor present.

09-04-18 VILLAGE BOARD MEETING

Approval was given to hire three new Police Officers to replace retired Sgt. Durkin and two patrolmen who transferred to other agencies.  These hires will be eligible for current academy training otherwise the next academy is not scheduled until January of 2019.  Three new police recruits were then given the Oath of Office.

The Mayor stated that the car wash on Pulaski has been demolished and is grated with stone.

The Mayor also stated that the demolished of the house at 3725 West 120th Place is moving along.

Approval was given to purchase three new police cars from Currie Motors at a total cost of $88,692.00.

Approval of given to enter into a one-year contract with Tactical Media to provide media/social media training and manage the Alsip Police Department’s social media account at a cost of$1,450.00 per month.

Approval was given to purchase one “Use of Force Simulator” from TI Training at a cost of $34,305.00.

Approval was given to go out for bid for driveway sealcoating for both Heritage I and Heritage II.  This has been appropriated for in the 2018-2019 budget.

Approval was given to go out for bid for the replacement of the 35-ton Carrier air conditioner unit for the Alsip Police Department.  This has been appropriated for in the 2018-2019 budget.
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